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Dear friends we love sharing you the events happened at IOP in the month of June 2019. 

Articles:  
Å IOPADEN sports festival  

Å The Day of the African Child  

Å Trip to Isimila and Kalenga with Young Mothers Program  

Å Trip with IOP center girls  

Å First ñYoung Mothersò graduation  

 

 

 

 

  



IOPADEN SPORTSFESTIVAL  

From 10th of June up to 17th of June the football 

field at IOP was the place to be if you are 

interested in football (soccer) or sports in 

general. This time was the 12th IOPADEN, and 

the whole community was engaging in this big 

sports arrangement that lasted for a whole week. 

From early in the morning and up to the evening 

the field was filled with people, both kids and 

adults, who either participated them self or 

watched the sport games. IOP had a kiosk selling 

water, soda and snacks. The IOP kitchen were 

also selling food, so everyone who wanted to 

buy something had the good selection of 

goodies.  

The main game was football. In the morning the 

teams from primary schools had their games, and 

when they finished it was teams from secondary 

school before the adults where playing in the evenings. For all the past tournaments the 

winning team for the adultôs soccer teams has been Sunshine, so the surprise was big for the 

audience when Sunshine lost one of their first games. The reduced dominance from Sunshine 

brought new excitement to the tournament, and when Young Boys won the big finale a lot of 

people where really happy that it was a new champion in town.  

For the kids and youths there were many different activities besides football and netball, like 

dancing competition, nature trail, writing- and drawing competition. At the last day of 

IOPADEN the best in all the different competition got different prizes - like bags, things for 

school or games. Both the writing- and drawing competition were focused on topics like 

gender based violence, alcoholism and mistreatment of children. To use those kinds of topics 

as a part of the competitions will hopefully make it easier for the children to talk about 

problems at home, share their stories and ask for help if they need it.  

During the whole IOPADEN the story of Hector Pieterson (13), who was the first child to die 

out of 600 during the Soweto Uprising in 1976, was read out load from the speakers at the 

field every day. In that way both parents and children were reminded the rights of children ï 

including the rights for education, that no child should experience violence or mistreatment 

and that all children need a loving and supporting home for developing to be good, 

responsible and hardworking members of the community.  

IOPADEN was, as always, a huge success ï and the whole community is already looking 

forward to next June because then it will be a new sports festival at IOPs field.  

  

  



  

  

 THE  DAY  OF  THE  

AFRICAN CHILD.   

16th of June is the celebration of The Day of the African 

Child. It has been celebrated since 1991, to honour the 

students who participated in the Soweto Uprising in 

1976. In Soweto, on 16th of June in 1976, about twenty 

thousand black school children marched the streets for 

protesting against the poor quality of their education and 

demanding their right to be taught in their own language, 

and with the same facilities as white children in South 

Africa. About six hundred young students were shot that 

day, and one of the names to remember was a boy named 

Hector Pieterson (13). More than a thousand people were 

injured during the protest that lasted for two weeks.  

The Day of the African Child is an opportunity to raise 

awareness for the need to improve the lives of children 

living across Africa. At IOP, The Day of The African 

Child has been celebrated for twelve years. Saturday 15th 

of June there was a child parade starting outside Kidôs Corner, marching through Isele, 

Masukanzi and it ended at IOPôs football field. All of the IOP center girls participated and also 

a lot of kids from the nearby schools took part in the parade. They were singing songs about the 

need of education and childrenôs rights. Many people stopped to watch the parade, and in that 

way the children spread their message to their community!  

16th of June 2019, 30 students from Sunflower Primary School where invited to the celebration 

of The Day of the African Child in Iringa Town. The children, some teachers and volunteers 

went with the school bus to Iringa, where we participated together with 1.500 other school 

children. The parade ended at a sports stadium, where we listened to speeches, participated in 

dancing, watched drama plays, sang together and other entertainment to honour the children, 

and highlight the importance of good education to all children in Africa. It was a nice day for 

everyone, and the teachers are looking forward to come back with other students from 

Sunflower Primary School next year.  

 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  



 TRIP TO ISIMILA AND KALENGA WITH ñYOUNG MOTHE RSò 
Every year since the beginning of the Young Mothers 

Program in 2016 Emilie Wilhelmsen and Ingrid Eriksen have 

been able to fundraise for a trip for the young mothers, and 

this year the girls got to choose where they wanted to go. 

Thursday 20th of June 2019 the Young Mothers from the 

groups of 2016 to 2019 went for a trip together, and also the 

CFC-participants from 2018 and 2019 joined in! For transport 

we used the Sunflower School bus, and we had ordered 

packed lunch from the IOP Kitchen. In total we were 36 kids, 

youths and adults together, and already from the meeting 

point early in the morning there was a lot of smiles, laughter 

and joy for being together!  

First we went to Isimila, where we had an introduction inside 

the museum about the Stone Age in Iringa Area and also about 

human evolution and how people have lived in this area since 

the beginning of human history. Tools found in this area ï 

hammer stones, axe heads, flints and scrapers ï are estimated to be between 60.000 and 100.000 

years old!  

After the introduction at the museum we went outside for a walking trip to see the dramatic 

landscape of eroded sandstone pillars ï which are classified to be one of the most significant 

Stone Age finds ever identified in the world! The peace and the view in Isimila are really nice, 

and everyone enjoyed the walking tour so much! Most of the mothers has been here once before 

with Emilie, but all of them really wanted to go back also this year with Ingrid.   

We then had our lunch, before we went to Kalenga Historical Museum. Here we learned about 

Chief Mkwawaôs history. It was here in Kalenga (the former capital of Iringa) he committed 

suicide rather than succumb to the German forces during colonial time. Inside the small museum 

it was possible to see some of Chief Mkwawaôs personal belongings, his letters, guns and his 

scull ï with the holes from where the bullet passed through his brain!  

The young mothers really enjoyed the trip ï they learned a lot about their own history, got the 

chance to see Isimila, which is a beautiful natural wonder. They enjoy to have a day with their 

friends as normal young girls need from time to time!  

  

  
  

  
  
  
  

  



TRIP WITH IOP CENTER GIRLS 
On the 17th of June all the IOP center girls went on a two week holiday, 

except standard 4 (Edda, Victoria, Helena, Martha, Esther K and Judith) 

and standard 7 (Amina, Violeth M and Scolastika) who still had to attend 

school. That is why Emilie, who came back for the 7th time, arranged a 

trip together with Ingrid, for the girls who had to stay behind. Including 

their sponsor girls Happy and Witness, nanny Regina, and the bigger girls 

around the area, Anna, Latifa and Renatha to join the trip. Also two new 

volunteers from the Netherland, Rian and Paeden attended.  
  

The trip took place on Sunday the 23rd of June. Sadly both Amina and Anna got sick, so they 

couldnôt attend, but the rest of us took the bus to Iringa and went to a restaurant that also had a 

playground. The girls got to use the playground, and the trampoline was a clear favorite. After 

spending a lot of time at the playground we shared a wonderful meal of chips omelet, chicken 

and soda. We enjoyed a lot, and the girl were singing all the way home! The trip was amazing, 

and the girls were thankful that Ingrid and Emilie arranged it.  

On Thursday 27th of June, Emilie alone, since Ingrid left the 

Tuesday before, went on another trip where she took the 

smaller girls in the area to Iringa. The once who attended was 

Neema, Lucy, Esther M, Elemina,  

Brigitta and Brigittas brother Daniel, in addition to Belina, 

Sajida and Emilie. This time the trip went to Neema Craft. As 

usual the favorite food was chips omelet and chicken, that 

everyone enjoyed with a smile. We also treated our self with 

soda and the best chocolate cake in town.  
  

After an amazing meal, we went to the park nearby, where we 

listened to music, relaxed, played and enjoyed each otherôs 

company. There are also some animal sculptures in the park, 

that especially Neema and Daniel enjoyed playing with. Thankful for another amazing trip!   
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